BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –March 12, 2019
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Pete Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Pam Naventi, Mike Naventi
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:43 PM.
Abatements
A question was submitted regarding a property at 25 Margerie.  The property had been estimated for several years and had recently been foreclosed on by the bank and is now vacant.  The Board stated that the bill stands as is and the ownership of the property will change and generate a minimum bill from this time forward since it is vacant.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were 267 radios/meters out as of January billing. 153 have been fixed with approximately 114 still out.
The Board wanted an update on the water line project.  Al Zerbato let Board that there have been no further updates since the last meeting.  The Board would like to know where the water line will go in order to figure out the paving of Main Street
Dave Forrest inquired about the 1% infrastructure tax.  Al Zerbato stated that there is approximately $180,000 in the fund.

Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that he had met with the EPA & DEP at the Waste Water plant for a new draft permit.  They currently have a permit extension since 2010.  The new draft should be available in the next month.

Al Zerbato also let the Board know that the sludge bid had gone out with an approximate 18% increase that was anticipated.

Highway/Cemetery Dept

Residents of 50 Columbia appeared before the Board regarding a drainage issue from their property.  There has been a long standing issue of water running from their property across the road. Dave Forrest stated that the Town cannot do work on private property.  Al Zerbato stated that the Town owns approx 5 feet into the grassy area, which is believed to be the approximate location of the issue.  It is believed that the problem could be solved with replacement of current drainage or possible additional drainage added.  This will need to be addressed in the spring and costs gathered for a possible fix.  Dave Forrest stated that there is a need to find out the source of the water after the snow is gone and the area dries out.  Al Zerbato will get an estimate and bring this back to the Board to revisit.
Al Zerbato gave an update on the new sidewalk plow. Tri County has made adaptation to the plow to try and stabilize the machine when salt hopper is full.  They have added wheels to the hopper to increase stability.  Al Zerbato stated that so far it is working well, but will need another season to test.  He will be sending an email to Tri County reflecting that more time is needed to evaluate.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that LB Corp contract for emergency work expires on 4/15/19 and will be put back out for bid.

Al Zerbato stated that a 700 ft section on Church Street is peeling and wet.  The Board asked if there was a pavement testing requirement in the original contract when it was paved in 2010.  Al Zerbato stated there wasn’t.  Al Zerbato stated that the sun does not hit this area and there may also me drainage issues.  Bob Bartini inquired about costs to fix.  Al Zerbato was unsure at this time.
Bob Bartini inquired about crack sealing.  Al Zerbato stated that is would be scheduled.
The Board requested an update paving costs.  Al Zerbato stated that $875,000 will be available for paving.  Summer Street costs are $468,000 for 1.2 miles or $641,000 for all.  The approximate cost is $80,000 for in front of Lee Bank and approximately $300,000 to mill and fill Main Street. The Board recommended that 1.2 of Summer Street, West Park from the intersection of Main to the bridge and Main from Kelly Funeral to the location of the new water line be completed with the funds.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that a resident at 95 Highfield Drive is having drainage issues and would like to inform Board.  The current drain out of his drive has water running into the neighbors since there is no close drainage for him to access.  There is a catch basin approximately 200 feet away.  Bob Bartini suggested that piping could run along the road and then tie in.  Al stated that it could run in the Town’s right aw in the grass.  Further investigation is needed
 Other
Al Zerbato stated that he had met with the capital outlay committee for FY20.  There was a request from the Highway Department for a new vibrating roller with trailer for approximately $30,000.  The Water Department requested $215,000 for follow up from the Master Plan (Radio Replacement $15,000, Extraordinary Repairs $50,000, Flow Meter Plant Calibration $50,000 and Update System Modeling per Master Plan $100,000). Waste Water Department requested $174,000 (GIS mapping $29,000, Extraordinary Repairs $25,000 and Infiltration Mitigation $120,000)
Executive Session

None.

Minutes

January 22, 2019 minutes approved.  Pete Scolforo made the motion, Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday February 12th @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:59 PM   Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

